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Explaining
BLOOD 
TRANSFUSIONS
to a Child with
SICKLE CELL DISEASE 



Dear Caregiver:

Guiding a child through sickle treatments can feel overwhelming. There are so many choices to 
make and so much information to learn about your options. The unknown can cause anxiety – 
for both you and your child. The Sickle Cell Disease Association of America is here to support 
you and your family as you navigate this journey. 

One of the most One of the most common treatments for sickle cell disease is blood transfusion. In the following 
pages, parents and caregivers will learn more about the procedure and understand what to 
expect. It’s normal for a child to feel anxious leading up to treatment.

One of the most important things for your child to understand is that the goal of this treatment is 
to help them feel better. Many adults and children have found relief from blood transfusions. 
Your health care provider recommended it because they expect it to help your child too.

YYour child will likely have as many questions about this treatment as you do. Gently explain the 
facts to them and listen to their fears and concerns. It may be helpful to share some general 
information about sickle cell disease ÿSCDĀ. Key facts include:

→ SCD is a blood disease that affects people of all races.
→ SCD is in your genes. It is not contagious.
→ Sickle Cell Trait ÿSCTĀ means a person has inherited the sickle cell gene from one or both of 
    their parents; people with SCT usually do not have any sickle cell symptoms.
→ → If both parents have the genetic trait, they can have a child with SCD.
→ It's best to get tested to know for sure if a child has SCD.

We hope this brochure helps you calm a nervous mind and brings your family 
confidence as you prepare for the transfusion.

Regina Hartfield
President and Chief Executive Officer
Sickle Cell Disease Association of America, Inc.

“Being a sickle cell 
warrior means being 

brave. Wear your 
strength like a badge 

of honor so others 
can stand tall too.”









Useful Stats5,6

100,000
Americans live with SCD, 

the most common inherited 
blood disorder.

131 out of 13
African-Americans carry
the SCD trait 3651 out of 365

African-American babies
have SCD

163001 out of 16,300
Hispanic-American babies
have SCD 3600029,000 Units

of RBCs are needed every
day in America



Frequently Asked Questions
What steps are taken to make sure transfusions are safe? 
Some people worry about getting diseases from infected blood, but the United States has one of the safest blood 
supplies in the world. Many organizations, including community blood banks and the federal government, work hard 
to make sure that the blood supply is safe. The risk of getting a disease like HIV or hepatitis through a transfusion is 
extremely low in the United States today because of very stringent blood screening. Also, the needles and other 
equipment used are sterile and used only on one person, and then thrown away in special containers.

Are there alternatiAre there alternative therapies to blood transfusions?
There are other treatments that are being evaluated that may be helpful to your child. Your doctor can discuss these 
options with you.



AN ONGOING PARTNERSHIP 
In 2020, SCDAA and Hemanext Inc., a privately held medical technology company, 
formed a new alliance designed to enhance the lives of people living with sickle cell 
disease through educational materials. SCDAA thanks Hemanext for sponsoring the 
development of this brochure.
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SCDAA’s mission is to advocate for people affected by sickle 
cell conditions and empower community-based organizations to 

maximize quality of life and raise public consciousness while 
advancing the search for a universal cure. 

This brochure and the accompanying booklet for children are the first in a series of educational brochures 
and programs, grassroots events and public-awareness campaigns that serve as the foundation for the 
partnership.

In the spirit of collaboration, we welcome your feedback on this brochure and future materials that our 
partnership will produce to support our community. Please send your comments and suggestions to 
scd@sicklecelldisease.org. Thank you.


